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To healthcare providers, 

Please see the following COVID-19 updates related to COVaxON, clinical viewer, and vaccine 

certificates on behalf of the Vaccine Policy and Programs Branch of the Office of the Chief 

Medical Officer of Health. 

COVaxON: Addition of the new LP.8.1 formulation of COVID-19 vaccine on September 22, 

2025 

• Healthcare providers will be able to record their inventory and administered doses of the 

new COVID-19 formulation in COVaxON starting September 22. 

• This date aligns to the start date of COVID-19 vaccine distribution. 

Clinical viewer: Inclusion of the administration data of the new formulation of COVID-19 

vaccine on October 7, 2025 

• Administration data for the new vaccine formulation will be included in the clinical viewer 

starting October 7. 

• Healthcare providers should use COVaxON between September 22 and October 6 to 

view the most update to date COVID-19 immunization history for their clients. 

Vaccine certificate: Addition of the new formulation of COVID-19 vaccine on October 7, 

2025 

• The new formulation of COVID-19 vaccine will be reflected on the vaccine certificate 

starting October 7. 

• Healthcare providers, when administering doses between September 22 and October 6, 

should advise their clients that they will be able to obtain their updated COVID-19 

vaccine certificate starting October 7. 

Please note that the old formulation of COVID-19 (KP.2) has been withdrawn and should not be 

administered. If the KP.2 formulation is selected a warning will display in COVaxON.  Healthcare 

providers can still make corrections to historical information pertaining to doses of KP.2 if 

required. 


